
Moville City Council 
June 15, 2016 

 
Mayor James Fisher called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Roll Call: Bruce Schmidt, Tom 
Conolly, and Jake Thomas are present this evening; Nate Bauer and Kirk Lubbers are absent.  
Schmidt motioned to approve the agenda, seconded by Thomas; Thomas motioned to approve 
minutes from 6/1/16 seconded by Schmidt; Thomas motioned to approve the bills, seconded by 
Schmidt.  Thomas motioned to approve Treasurer’s Report, seconded by Conolly; Schmidt 
motioned to approve shed permit  for Dakin Schultz at 1015 Terrtam St., seconded by Conolly.  
All motions approved and accepted. 
 
Council heard a Public Works update from Mike Weaver and a Police Department update from 
Chief Muller.   
 
City Attorney Glenn Metcalf gave first reading of proposed ATV/UTV ordinance.   It was 
motioned by Conolly and seconded by Thomas to approve the first reading.  All ayes, motion 
carries.   
 
No action was taken on 28E agreement for building inspector- it will be added to next agenda 
for further discussion.  
 
The council received a request for annexation from Overland Group regarding the new Dollar 
General Store location and discussed the next steps.  Metcalf informed the council that the first 
step is to send a copy of the request letter and the legal description to the Woodbury County 
Board of Supervisors.   Metcalf will draft and send letter.  
 
Metcalf had no update on Cheryl Bryan property at this point.  
 
Thomas proposed that the office staff arrange to keep the City Hall office open over the noon 
hour going forward beginning on June 27th when the new Deputy Clerk starts.   Clerk Peterson 
agreed that lunch breaks could be staggered without a problem so the office could remain open 
during that time.    
 
With no further business, Conolly motioned to adjourn and Schmidt seconded, all ayes, motion 
approved- meeting closed at 7:01pm.  
 
 
Jodi Peterson  James Fisher  
City Clerk  Mayor 


